
 

      Newsletter 

February 2021 
 

We are grateful to God for yet another month, for the successful return of many 

of our children home, for the decision of many children to change their lives for the 
better, and for the opportunity to support their families.  

 

In February, we were able to advise, help and send 8 
children home. Every day, our employees worked in the 

streets, inviting children to the center - to change their 

lives. We also worked with their families. Many families 
need counseling, moral and material assistance. We try to 

support them with products and the bare necessities 

(mattresses, school uniforms, beds, sometimes we pay for 
tuition, etc.). 

 

Austin Vamalwa couldn’t get used to school. Constant 
problems with teachers pushed the boy to run away and 

completely discouraged him from learning. During a visit 

home, his father was advised to send his son to a boarding 
school, away from the city, so that there would be no such 

temptations. The father can afford it, so he agreed with us and 

paid for everything. We helped with the purchase of all the 
necessary things and, having agreed with the school, took 

Austin there. The kid is very happy. 

 
 

Please pray for little Toby. Our social worker was trying to find at least someone 

who could recognize the boy; checked to see if anyone 
had reported the child as missing. All to no avail. Toby 

still doesn't say anything about his family. It seems that 

there’s no chance of finding his relatives. But we believe 
that nothing is impossible for God. 

 

 
 

 

 
 



We visited our kids in the village of Jamanur (not far from Kitale). A while back 
we helped these children with their uniform. Now our 

social worker has checked that the boys have gone to 

school. To our delight, all 10 of them did, and they’re 
doing just fine. The school only asked for help with 

lunch, because most of the local parents can’t pay for 

food. 
 

Solomon Kipsang keeps running away from home. 

His family is very poor, and the children sleep in dirty rags 
on the floor. The boy didn’t go to school because his parents 

couldn’t afford it. We bought a bed and mattresses for the 

children, paid for lunch at school and bought them food at 
home. Solomon and his parents were very grateful and 

happy. 

 
Little Simon and Johnny went to prep 

school. Thank God for the hearts of people 

disposed to support our children. Now the brothers have gone to a 
regular school, and in time we plan to send them to a 

boarding school, because there’s no way to live at home 

all the time because of their father. On vacation, they 
can stay at their aunts’, who’ve agreed to temporarily 

accept the boys. 

 
Every month we face new challenges, difficulties and issues, and 

sometimes it seems impossible to solve them. But each time God 

reminds us how great He is and decides everything in unexpected 
ways. We are so grateful to everyone for their prayers and support and ask you to 

continue praying for our boys and for us. We also thank those whom God disposes to 

donate and help us financially. 
 

 

 
Many thanks to all of you for your support and prayers! 

May God bless you abundantly! 
  


